

## BERLIN POLICE DEPARTMENT

Berlin, New Hampshire 03570 Telephone: (603) 752-3131



Police Commission

February 14, 2024

Mayor & City Council 168 Main Street Berlin, NH, 03570

Dear Mayor, Council, and the Citizens of the City of Berlin:

I would just like to take the time to express my appreciation for Police Commissioner Jerry Nault and his service to the City of Berlin and the Berlin Police Department. He was appointed as a commissioner in 2008 and served for more than 15 years. He came to the position without law enforcement experience, just like many of the commissioners the city has appointed in the past. He brought his unique perspective and expertise to the table. His service proved that diversity of background makes for a stronger board, when it comes to decision making. His guidance and wisdom were highly valued and appreciated. Always the calm and supportive professional, he helped lead the department through a number of changes and some very difficult times. His care for the City and the Department were never in doubt and always on full display. He officially finishes his service on March 1<sup>st</sup>, 2024.

During the February 2024 meeting, Commissioner Nault was honored and presented with an award for his many years of service. A number of Berlin police officers and staff, along with newly appointed Police Commissioner, Linda Pivin, were there to honor his service. He will certainly be missed and, while I am sad to see him move on, I wish him and his family the best of luck. May God bless him in his future endeavors.

Sincerely,

Chief Dan Buteau

Berlin Police Department